

Ms. NADINE TRIBBETT
ACTING SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

COUNTRY CLUB ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 440 BEVERLY-RANCOCAS ROAD WILLINGBORO, NJ 08046 PHONE: (609) 835-8600 EXT. 1013

February 28, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians,

With the recent reports of the Coronavirus, COVID-19 in our State, I want you to know that I understand your concerns and that you have many questions surrounding it. I am writing you to assure you that Willingboro Public Schools continues to take the necessary precautions pertaining to COVID-19. In our efforts to be vigilant, we are providing some information to you as parents.

The District has multiple policies and procedures regarding communicable diseases and how to proceed if posed with particular cases. Additionally, we are continuing to follow the Center for Disease Control and the New Jersey Department of Health recommendations for reducing the spread of a communicable disease.

This letter is intended to reinforce the ways in which we can work together to reinforce how to prevent the spread of viruses in our schools and community:

- Frequently washing hands with soap and water
- Remaining home when you are sick
- Keeping children home when they are sick
- Teaching your children the proper use of hand sanitizers
- Model covering when coughing and sneezing

The District continues to work with its partners at the Department of Education, the Center for Disease Control and the Department of Health. As further guidance becomes available we will communicate it immediately.

In the meantime, I have provided the links to information regarding communicable diseases from the New Jersey Department of Health the Center for Disease Control for your consideration.

NJ Department of Health: https://www.nj.gov/health/cd/topics/ncov.shtml Center for Disease Control: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/index.html

Nadine Tribbett

Acting Superintendent of Schools